
CQC100713-0001 

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL 

21 October 2015 

Our ref : JM/KR/GOSPORT. 

Hary Parkinson 

�0deA 
Dear Mary 

Direct Dial: 020 7448 9323 

Emaii: 

Juiieomiiler@chi.nhsouk 

I am writing to confirm early arrangements for the 

investigation into the Gosport War Memorial Hospital. Once 

again thank you for agreeing to participate in this 

investigation. 

Your colleagues on the team are: 

Mary Parkinson (Lay member) 
Member of Age Concern, England 

Maureen Morgan (Former Nurse 
Director and 

Acting 
Chief Executive) 
Independent Consultant 

Jennifer Wenbourne (Allied Health Dr Tony Luxton (Consultant in 
Professional) Independent elderly medicine) Lifespan 
Occupational Therapist Healthcare NHS Trust 

Alan Carpenter (NHS Hanager 

member> 

Chief Executive, Somerset Coast 

Primary Care Trust 

As you are aware, Kellie and I will be working with you 
throughout and Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing, while not a 
member of the Investigation Team will also join us on our 
briefing day and will meet with the team during the week 
of the Investigation. 

The Team Briefinq Day 
As we discussed there will be a briefing day to be held in 
the Commission offices at Finsbury Tower, Bunhill Row. The 
aim of the day is to provide a brief introduction to the 
role and purpose of the Commission but the main focus will 
be on planning the Investigation.     The day has been 
provisionally arranged for the 3rd December 2001 from 

10.00am-4.00pm. However, as not everyone is available, 
other dates are suggested, please see the attached sheet 
and reply to Kellie by Friday 2nd November. CHI will make 
arrangements for accommodation (If required) and travel 
for the meeting, which Kellie will contact you about 
shortly, when we have finalised the date. 

Document Analysis 
We shall be meeting with the Chief Executive and 
colleagues at the Trust on 6th November 2001 to discuss the 

start up arrangements. A scoping exercise is already 
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underway to inform the investigation, with support from 
CHI’s analysts. I will forward an analysis of the issues 
and background information arising out of the scoping to 
you prior to the December meeting. 

Stakeholder Meetinq 
I have also mentioned the stakeholder meetings, which we 
are holding as part of the investigation process and these 
are planned for 21St, 22nd and 23~d November 2001.     The 
purpose of these meetings is: 

i. to provide an opportunity for people working in or 

with the local NHS, or with an interest in the 
local NHS, to comment on issues they believe are 
relevant to the investigation; 

ii. to better understand issues about the quality of 
service in the context of the local NHS; 

iii. to    inform the    discussions    in planning the 
investigations; 

iv. to publicise the work of the Investigation Team 
openly and positively. 

I am canvassing dates from you all for this work and would 

welcome you involvement, but I do appreciate that other 

commitments may preclude you participating.      I will, 

however, come back to you all confirming what arrangements 

have been made. 

Site Visit 

We plan to hold the Site Investigation during the week of 

7th January 2002, and will meet over dinner on the evening 

Of 6th January 2002.    Our goal will be to finish as early 

as we can on 11th January 2002, but we will have a clearer 

idea of the timing following our Team briefing meeting 

(date to be confirmed). 

Further Information 
We will be writing to you more formally about the terms of 
your    appointment    to    the    Investigation    Team,    e.g. 
recharging salary costs or fees payable, out of pocket 
expenses, declaration of interest, etc.    In the meantime, 
I know that you will understand the sensitivities around 
the Investigation, and that any discussion, including with 
the media, should only be through the Commission. 

We look forward to working with you and to meeting you 
soon. Further to this letter, please find enclosed; (i) 

Term of Reference,    (ii)    Press releases and    (iii) 
Background information that you might find interesting. 

In the meantime if you require additional information I 

will be you main contact and can be reached on 020 7448 

9323 or by email on julie.miller@chi.nhs.uk If I am not 

available Kellie will be very happy to assist in any way 

that she can and is contactable on 020 7448 9420 or by 

email on kellie-anne.rehill@chi.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely 



CQC100713-0003 

Julie Hiller 
Investigations Manager 

cc Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing 
Anne Grosskurth, Investigation Manager 

Mary 

Please indicate what dates are most suitable. 

Please tick Date Time 
03.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 
05.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 

17.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 

Please return either via the post, telephone or email 
Kellie by Friday     November. 

We will be in contact with the most suitable date for the 
Team briefing meeting. 

Thank-you 
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PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL 

21 October 2015 

Our ref : JM/KR/GOSPORT. 

_Dr Tony Luxton_ 

c-o-d-e- A i 
i 

Dear Tony 

Dilect Dial: 020 7448 9323 

ErltiJ 1 : 

Julie. miller @chi. r~s. u] 

I     am    writing     to     confirm    early 
arrangements for the investigation into the Gosport War 
Memorial Hospital. Once again thank you for agreeing to 
participate in this investigation. 

Your colleagues on the team are: 

Mary Parkinson (Lay member) 
Member of Age Concern, England 

Maureen Morgan (Former Nurse 
Director and 

Acting 
Chief Executive) 
Independent Consultant 

Jennifer Wenbourne (Allied Health Dr Tony Luxton (Consultant in 
Professional) Independent elderly medicine) Lifespan 
Occupational Therapist Healthcare NHS Trust 

Alan Carpenter (NHS Hanager 

member> 

Chief Executive, Somerset Coast 

Primary Care Trust 

As you are aware, Kellie and I will be working with you 
throughout and Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing, while not a 
member of the Investigation Team will also join us on our 
briefing day and will meet with the team during the week 
of the Investigation. 

The Team Briefinq Day 
As we discussed there will be a briefing day to be held in 
the Commission offices at Finsbury Tower, Bunhill Row. The 
aim of the day is to provide a brief introduction to the 
role and purpose of the Commission but the main focus will 
be on planning the Investigation.     The day has been 
provisionally arranged for the 3rd December 2001 from 

10.00am-4.00pm. However, as not everyone is available, 
other dates are suggested, please see the attached sheet 
and reply to Kellie by Friday 2nd November. CHI will make 
arrangements for accommodation (If required) and travel 
for the meeting, which Kellie will contact you about 
shortly, when we have finalised the date. 

Document Analysis 
We shall be meeting with the Chief Executive and 
colleagues at the Trust on 6th November 2001 to discuss the 

start up arrangements. A scoping exercise is already 
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underway to inform the investigation, with support from 
CHI’s analysts. I will forward an analysis of the issues 
and background information arising out of the scoping to 
you prior to the December meeting. 

Stakeholder Meetinq 
I have also mentioned the stakeholder meetings, which we 
are holding as part of the investigation process and these 
are planned for 21St, 22nd and 23~d November 2001.     The 
purpose of these meetings is: 

i. to provide an opportunity for people working in or 

with the local NHS, or with an interest in the 
local NHS, to comment on issues they believe are 
relevant to the investigation; 

ii. to better understand issues about the quality of 
service in the context of the local NHS; 

iii. to    inform the    discussions    in planning the 
investigations; 

iv. to publicise the work of the Investigation Team 
openly and positively. 

I am canvassing dates from you all for this work and would 

welcome you involvement, but I do appreciate that other 

commitments may preclude you participating.      I will, 

however, come back to you all confirming what arrangements 

have been made. 

Site Visit 

We plan to hold the Site Investigation during the week of 

7th January 2002, and will meet over dinner on the evening 

Of 6th January 2002.    Our goal will be to finish as early 

as we can on 11th January 2002, but we will have a clearer 

idea of the timing following our Team briefing meeting 

(date to be confirmed). 

Further Information 
We will be writing to you more formally about the terms of 
your    appointment    to    the    Investigation    Team,    e.g. 
recharging salary costs or fees payable, out of pocket 
expenses, declaration of interest, etc.    In the meantime, 
I know that you will understand the sensitivities around 
the Investigation, and that any discussion, including with 
the media, should only be through the Commission. 

We look forward to working with you and to meeting you 
soon. Further to this letter, please find enclosed; (i) 

Term of Reference,    (ii)    Press releases and    (iii) 
Background information that you might find interesting. 

In the meantime if you require additional information I 

will be you main contact and can be reached on 020 7448 

9323 or by email on julie.miller@chi.nhs.uk If I am not 

available Kellie will be very happy to assist in any way 

that she can and is contactable on 020 7448 9420 or by 

email on kellie-anne.rehill@chi.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely 



CQC100713-0006 

Julie Hiller 
Investigations Manager 

cc Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing 
Anne Grosskurth, Investigation Manager 

Tony 

Please indicate what dates are most suitable. 

Please tick Date Time 
03.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 
05.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 
17.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 

Please return either via the post, telephone or email 
Kellie by Friday 2nd November. 

We will be in contact with the most suitable date for the 
Team briefing meeting. 

Thank-you 



CQC100713-0007 

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAJ~ 

21 October 2015 

Our ref : JM/KR/GOSPORT. 

Maureen Morgan 
i ........................................................................... 

, Code A i ........................................................................... ! 

Dear Maureen 

Direct Dial: 020 7448 9323 
Emaii : 

Jufiie.niftier @cbi. ~hs. uk 

I am writing to confirm early arrangements for the 

investigation into the Gosport War Memorial Hospital. Once 

again thank you for agreeing to participate in this 

investigation. 

Your colleagues on the team are: 

Mary Parkinson (Lay member) 
Member of Age Concern, England 

Maureen Morgan (Former Nurse 
Director and 

Acting 
Chief Executive) 
Independent Consultant 

Jennifer Wenbourne (Allied Health Dr Tony Luxton (Consultant in 
Professional) Independent elderly medicine) Lifespan 
Occupational Therapist Healthcare NHS Trust 

Alan Carpenter (NHS Manager 
member) 
Chief Executive, Somerset Coast 
Primary Care Trust 

As you are aware, Kellie and I will be working with you 
throughout and Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing, while not a 
member of the Investigation Team will also join us on our 
briefing day and will meet with the team during the week 
of the Investigation. 

The Team Briefing Day 
As we discussed there will be a briefing day to be held in 
the Commission offices at Finsbury Tower, Bunhill Row. The 
aim of the day is to provide a brief introduction to the 
role and purpose of the Commission but the main focus will 
be on planning the Investigation.     The day has been 
provisionally arranged for the 3~d December 2001 from 
10.00am-4.00pm. However, as not everyone is available, 
other dates are suggested, please see the attached sheet 
and reply to Kellie by Friday 2nd November. CHI will make 
arrangements for accommodation (If required) and travel 
for the meeting, which Kellie will contact you about 
shortly, when we have finalised the date. 

Document Analvsis 
We shall be meeting with the Chief Executive and 
colleagues at the Trust on 6th November 2001 to discuss the 
start up arrangements. A scoping exercise is already 
underway to inform the investigation, with support from 
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CHI’s analysts. I will forward an analysis of the issues 
and background information arising out of the scoping to 
you prior to the December meeting. 

Stakeholder Meetinq 
I have also mentioned the stakeholder meetings, which we 
are holding as part of the investigation process and these 
are planned for 21~t, 22nd and 23rd November 2001.     The 
purpose of these meetings is: 

i. to provide an opportunity for people working in or 

with the local NHS, or with an interest in the 
local NHS, to comment on issues they believe are 
relevant to the investigation; 

ii. to better understand issues about the quality of 
service in the context of the local NHS; 

iii. to    inform the    discussions    in planning the 
investigations; 

iv. to publicise the work of the Investigation Team 
openly and positively. 

I am canvassing dates from you all for this work and would 

welcome you involvement, but I do appreciate that other 

commitments may preclude you participating.      I will, 

however, come back to you all confirming what arrangements 

have been made. 

Site Visit 

We plan to hold the Site Investigation during the week of 

7th January 2002, and will meet over dinner on the evening 

of 6th January 2002.    Our goal will be to finish as early 

as we can on 11th January 2002, but we will have a clearer 

idea of the timing following our Team briefing meeting 

(date to be confirmed). 

Further Information 
We will be writing to you more formally about the terms of 
your    appointment    to    the    Investigation    Team,    e.g. 
recharging salary costs or fees payable, out of pocket 
expenses, declaration of interest, etc.    In the meantime, 
I know that you will understand the sensitivities around 
the Investigation, and that any discussion, including with 
the media, should only be through the Commission. 

We look forward to working with you and to meeting you 
soon. Further to this letter, please find enclosed; (i) 

Term of Reference,    (ii)    Press releases and    (iii) 
Background information that you might find interesting. 

In the meantime if you require additional information I 

will be you main contact and can be reached on 020 7448 

9323 or by email on julie.miller@chi.nhs.uk If I am not 

available Kellie will be very happy to assist in any way 

that she can and is contactable on 020 7448 9420 or by 

email on kellie-anne.rehill@chi.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely 

Julie Hiller 
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Investigations Manager 

cc Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing 

Anne Grosskurth, Investigation Manager 
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Maureen 

Please indicate what dates are most suitable. 

Please tick Date Time 
03.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 
05.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 
17.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 

Please return either via the post, telephone or email 
Kellie by Friday 2nd November. 

We will be in contact with the most suitable date for the 
Team briefing meeting. 

Thank-you 



CQC100713-0011 

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL 

21 October 2015 

Our ref : JM/KR/GOSPORT. 

Jennifer Wenbourne 

Dear Jennifer 

Direct Dial: 020 7448 9323 
Emaii : 

Jufiie.niftier @cbi. ~hs. uk 

I am writing to confirm early arrangements for the 

investigation into the Gosport War Memorial Hospital. Once 

again thank you for agreeing to participate in this 

investigation. 

Your colleagues on the team are: 

Mary Parkinson (Lay member) 
Member of Age Concern, England 

Maureen Morgan (Former Nurse 
Director and 

Acting 
Chief Executive) 
Independent Consultant 

Jennifer Wenbourne (Allied Health Dr Tony Luxton (Consultant in 
Professional) Independent elderly medicine) Lifespan 
Occupational Therapist Healthoare NHS Trust 

Alan Carpenter (NHS Manager 

member) 

Chief Executive, Somerset Coast 

Primary Care Trust 

As you are aware, Kellie and I will be working with you 
throughout and Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing, while not a 
member of the Investigation Team will also join us on our 
briefing day and will meet with the team during the week 
of the Investigation. 

The Team Briefinq Day 
As we discussed there will be a briefing day to be held in 
the Commission offices at Finsbury Tower, Bunhill Row. The 
aim of the day is to provide a brief introduction to the 
role and purpose of the Commission but the main focus will 
be on planning the Investigation.     The day has been 
provisionally arranged for the 3rd December 2001 from 

10.00am-4.00pm. However, as not everyone is available, 
other dates are suggested, please see the attached sheet 
and reply to Kellie by Friday 2nd November. CHI will make 
arrangements for accommodation (If required) and travel 
for the meeting, which Kellie will contact you about 
shortly, when we have finalised the date. 

Document Analysis 
We shall be meeting with the Chief Executive and 
colleagues at the Trust on 6th November 2001 to discuss the 
start up arrangements. A scoping exercise is already 
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underway to inform the investigation, with support from 
CHI’s analysts. I will forward an analysis of the issues 
and background information arising out of the scoping to 
you prior to the December meeting. 

Stakeholder Meetinq 
I have also mentioned the stakeholder meetings, which we 
are holding as part of the investigation process and these 
are planned for 21St, 22nd and 23~d November 2001.     The 
purpose of these meetings is: 

i. to provide an opportunity for people working in or 

with the local NHS, or with an interest in the 
local NHS, to comment on issues they believe are 
relevant to the investigation; 

ii. to better understand issues about the quality of 
service in the context of the local NHS; 

iii. to    inform the    discussions    in planning the 
investigations; 

iv. to publicise the work of the Investigation Team 
openly and positively. 

I am canvassing dates from you all for this work and would 

welcome you involvement, but I do appreciate that other 

commitments may preclude you participating.      I will, 

however, come back to you all confirming what arrangements 

have been made. 

Site Visit 

We plan to hold the Site Investigation during the week of 

7th January 2002, and will meet over dinner on the evening 

of 6th January 2002.    Our goal will be to finish as early 

as we can on 11th January 2002, but we will have a clearer 

idea of the timing following our Team briefing meeting 

(date to be confirmed). 

Further Information 
We will be writing to you more formally about the terms of 
your    appointment    to    the    Investigation    Team,    e.g. 
recharging salary costs or fees payable, out of pocket 
expenses, declaration of interest, etc.    In the meantime, 
I know that you will understand the sensitivities around 
the Investigation, and that any discussion, including with 
the media, should only be through the Commission. 

We look forward to working with you and to meeting you 
soon. Further to this letter, please find enclosed; (i) 

Term of Reference,    (ii)    Press releases and    (iii) 
Background information that you might find interesting. 

In the meantime if you require additional information I 

will be you main contact and can be reached on 020 7448 

9323 or by email on julie.miller@chi.nhs.uk If I am not 

available Kellie will be very happy to assist in any way 

that she can and is contactable on 020 7448 9420 or by 

email on kellie-anne.rehill@chi.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely 
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Julie Hiller 
Investigations Manager 

cc Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing 
Anne Grosskurth, Investigation Manager 



CQC100713-0014 

Jennifer 

Please indicate what dates are most suitable. 

Please tick Date Time 
03.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 
05.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 
17.12.01 10.00am-4.OOpm 

Please return either via the post, telephone or email 
Kellie by Friday 2nd November. 

We will be in contact with the most suitable date for the 
Team briefing meeting. 

Thank-you 



CQC100713-0015 

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL 

21 October 2015 

Our ref : JM/KR/GOSPORT. 

Alan Carpenter 
Somerset Coast Primary Care Trust, 

Riverside Office, 
Bridgewater Community Hospital 
Salmon Parade 
Bridgewater, Somerset 
TA6 5AH 

Direct Dial: 020 7448 9323 

Email: 

Julie.milier@chi.nhs.uk 

Dear Alan 

I am writing to confirm early arrangements for the 
investigation into the Gosport War Memorial Hospital. Once 
again thank you for agreeing to participate in this 
investigation. 

Your colleagues on the team are: 

Mary Parkinson (Lay member) 
Member of Age Concern, England 

Maureen Morgan (Former Nurse 

Director and 

Acting 

Chief Executive) 

Independent Consultant 

Jennifer Wenbourne (Allied Health Dr Tony Luxton (Consultant in 
Professional) Independent elderly medicine) Lifespan 
Occupational Therapist Healthcare NHS Trust 

Alan Carpenter (NHS Hanager 

member) 

Chief Executive, Somerset Coast 

Primary Care Trust 

As you are aware, Kellie and I will be working with you 
throughout and Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing, while not a 
member of the Investigation Team will also join us on our 
briefing day and will meet with the team during the week 
of the Investigation. 

The Team Briefinq Day 
As we discussed there will be a briefing day to be held in 
the Commission offices at Finsbury Tower, Bunhill Row. The 
aim of the day is to provide a brief introduction to the 
role and purpose of the Commission but the main focus will 
be on planning the Investigation.     The day has been 
provisionally arranged for the 3rd December 2001 from 

10.00am-4.00pm. However, as not everyone is available, 
other dates are suggested, please see the attached sheet 
and reply to Kellie by Friday 2nd November. CHI will make 
arrangements for accommodation (If required) and travel 
for the meeting, which Kellie will contact you about 
shortly, when we have finalised the date. 
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Document Analysis 
We shall be meeting with the Chief Executive and 
colleagues at the Trust on 6th November 2001 to discuss the 

start up arrangements. A scoping exercise is already 
underway to inform the investigation, with support from 
CHI’s analysts. I will 

forward an analysis of the issues and background 

information arising out of the scoping to you prior to the 

December meeting. 

Stakeholder Meetinq 
I have also mentioned the stakeholder meetings, which we 
are holding as part of the investigation process and these 
are planned for 21St, 22~d and 23rd November 2001.     The 

purpose of these meetings is: 

i. to provide an opportunity for people working in or 

with the local NHS, or with an interest in the 
local NHS, to comment on issues they believe are 
relevant to the investigation; 

ii. to better understand issues about the quality of 
service in the context of the local NHS; 

iii. to    inform the    discussions    in planning the 
investigations; 

iv. to publicise the work of the Investigation Team 
openly and positively. 

I am canvassing dates from you all for this work and would 

welcome you involvement, but I do appreciate that other 

commitments may preclude you participating.      I will, 

however, come back to you all confirming what arrangements 

have been made. 

Site Visit 

We plan to hold the Site Investigation during the week of 

7th January 2002, and will meet over dinner on the evening 

of 6th January 2002.    Our goal will be to finish as early 

as we can on 11th January 2002, but we will have a clearer 

idea of the timing following our Team briefing meeting 

(date to be confirmed). 

Further Information 
We will be writing to you more formally about the terms of 
your    appointment    to    the    Investigation    Team,    e.g. 
recharging salary costs or fees payable, out of pocket 
expenses, declaration of interest, etc.    In the meantime, 
I know that you will understand the sensitivities around 
the Investigation, and that any discussion, including with 
the media, should only be through the Commission. 

We look forward to working with you and to meeting you 
soon. Further to this letter, please find enclosed; (i) 

Term of Reference,    (ii)    Press releases and    (iii) 
Background information that you might find interesting. 

In the meantime if you require additional information I 

will be you main contact and can be reached on 020 7448 

9323 or by email on julie.miller@chi.nhs.uk If I am not 

available Kellie will be very happy to assist in any way 
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that she can and is contactable on 020 7448 9420 or by 

email on kellie-anne.rehill@chi.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely 

Julie Hiller 
Investigations Manager 

cc Liz Fradd, Director of Nursing 

Anne Grosskurth, Investigation Manager 

Alan 

Please indicate what dates are most suitable. 

Please tick Date Time 

03.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 

05.12.01 10.00am-4.00pm 

17.12.01 10o00am-4o00pm 

Please return either via the post, telephone or email 
Kellie by Friday 2nd November. 

We will be in contact with the most suitable date for the 
Team briefing meeting. 

Thank-you 


